

October 1, 2025

Dear Parents and Guardians,

We are writing to you today with a follow-up on the recent developments regarding the potential teachers' strike. We understand that this is a time of great uncertainty and that you likely have many questions about what the upcoming week holds for your family.

As you may have heard, the Alberta Teachers' Association (ATA) has confirmed that its members will begin a province-wide strike on **Monday**, **October 6**, **2025**.

We are working diligently to navigate this situation and provide you with as much information as we can. To help address some of your immediate questions, we have compiled a <u>Frequently Asked Questions</u> document that is linked on the website. We will continue to update this information on a regular basis as we receive more questions and new information becomes available.

The division website has also been updated with government initiatives to support parents, which you can view at this link: EICS Division Labour Action Updates

Thank you for your understanding and partnership during this challenging time.

Elk Island Catholic Schools elkislandcatholic@eics.ab.ca 780-467-8896